

# Fawbert & Barnard's Newsletter

22 September 2022

E-mail us at: admin@fawbert-barnards.essex.sch.uk

Welcome to our latest newsletter.

# SCHOOL UPDATES

## Weekly Achievements

### $\underline{Attendance}$

We are pleased to announce our attendance winners since our return. This is an excellent start to our academic year with four classes achieving 100% in the same week:

Week ending	Overall attendance	Best Class
9 September 2022	100%	EYFS/2/4/6
16 September 2022	100%	EYFS

### **Update on Events Held**

#### Meet the teacher meetings

We have held our meet the teacher meetings for Years 1-6 and hope you found these informative. If you were unable to attend, details can be found on the class pages of our website.

### Roles of Responsibility

We have held our Year 6 roles of responsibility interviews and are extremely proud of the way they all conducted themselves at these. We are pleased to announce the following selections:

Head Boy	Ethan
Head Girl	Ruby
House Captains	Fawbert—Gabriel & Charlotte Barnard—Harry C & Alfie Moore—Maisy & Joseph Gibberd—Isabel & supported by Head Girl and Boy
Prefects	Tommy, Lola, Honey, Jack, Charlie G, Olivia, Maci, Mason, Leon, Maya, George, Amelie, Sophia, Boyse, Jacob, Harry T and Sonee
Monitors	Jenson, Freya, Miro and Nana

Congratulations to you all, we look forward to working with you.

Classes have also been voting for their School Councillors. These are:

Year 2:	Charles, Alfie, Zanya
Year 3:	Niamh, Rosanna, Ella P
Year 4:	Amara, Aimee, Reggie
Year 5:	Roman C, Lennie, Hollie
Year 6:	Charlie, Miro, Harry T

At their first meeting they will decide which committee they will take part in. We have three committees: Curriculum & Wellbeing, Environment and Fundraising.

(Continued on page 2)

#### EYFS

Our EYFS children are settling into the F&B way of life. They have now started to have school dinners which are being enjoyed and are being assisted by their Y6 buddies. Today they have started to be with us on a full-time basis.

## FORTHCOMING EVENTS

### <u>Harv</u>est

Our Harvest assembly will be held on 5 October 2022 where classes will share their work across the school. Our School Council will be leading on this and once again will be supporting Harlow Foodbank by collecting the following items:

Tinned vegetables; tinned meat/fish; sponge/rice puddings; tea/coffee; long-life juice

Please send your items into class no later than Monday 3 October 2022.

### School Photographer

Our school photographer will be visiting us on 6 October 2022 to take individual and sibling photographs. This opportunity will take place during the morning and is only for those attending the school. We will inform you when proofs are available so you can place your orders.

#### REMINDERS

#### Macmillan Coffee Morning

We will be holding a Macmillan coffee morning on Friday 30 September 2022 from 8:50-10:00 am in our school hall. At this event we will be raising funds for this charity whilst also hosting the Friends Annual General Meeting, giving you the opportunity to hear about recent fundraising events and the electing of committee members for the new year.

We will also have a guest from ACL who will be promoting adult learning opportunities and workshops that will be held within the school.

Following this meeting, Mr Worton-Geer will be addressing sporting events and support for the year. This will include volunteers for future events and training as well as any ideas you have to raise money for sporting goods. If parents are unable to attend this, but are interested in volunteering sporting in any way, please e-mail the office marking it for the attention of Mr Worton-Geer or discuss with him at the end of the school day if you collect your child.

### Home-School Support Drop-in sessions

Kim Douglas is our Home-School support liaison officer and is available to all families seeking this service. She holds regular drop-in sessions with parents when required. If you are seeking help, please leave your name and number with our office staff and your details will be forwarded to her to contact you directly.

### Parking in neighborhood

Can we please remind you to show consideration when parking in the surrounding areas of the school. Our neighbours' also have school runs and appointments to attend and do not appreciate being blocked in or spoken to disrespectfully. These actions bring the school into disrepute as our school office deal with our neighbours' complaints. There are two local car parks a short distance from the school which are free of charge for the first hour. There is also a disused garage area available for parking in Chippingfield which we also encourage you to use.



(Continued on page 3)

# $\underline{\textit{Dates for your diary}}$

Date	Event
27 September 2022	EYFS teacher meet (8:45 am)
30 September 2022	Macmillan Coffee Morning Friends AGM Sporting Festival Volunteer meeting
5 October 2022	Harvest
6 October 2022	Individual / Sibling photographs
Advance notifications	Look out for further information on these nearer the date
17 & 19 October 2022	Parent consultations
24-28 October	Half-term
31 October 2022	Pupils' return to school After-school clubs resume
7 November 2022	Flu Immunisations